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Letter from FFWPU USA President Demian 

Dunkley 
 

Dear brothers and sisters, 

Thank you for your continued faith and commitment to Heaven’s providence. 

Some of you may have seen reports in the Korean media that True Mother is 

currently under a temporary travel restriction. Due to her high profile, it is likely 

that this news will soon begin circulating in Western media as well. 

Let me reassure you from the outset: True Mother is healthy, strong in spirit, 

and continuing her providential work with absolute clarity and determination. 

This development is linked to an ongoing investigation in Korea involving 

former public officials, including former South Korean President Yoon Suk-Yeol. 

One of the individuals under scrutiny is Dr. Yun Young Ho, who previously 

served in a leadership role within our movement. Although this situation does 

not involve any wrongdoing by True Mother, there is a possibility she may be 

called as a witness—not as someone accused, but as part of the investigation into 

Dr. Yun’s activities. This is why the travel restriction has been imposed. In 

Korea, it’s not unusual for authorities to restrict travel even for people who may 

simply be called as witnesses. 

This is all taking place amid a season of political turbulence in Korea, with 

ongoing investigations and a national election on the horizon. 

We have a very capable team monitoring the situation and working in 



 

 

coordination with our counterparts in Korea. Our movement has always sought 

to walk a path of faith, integrity, and unwavering commitment to Heaven’s 

dream of peace and unity for all people. That legacy remains firm and 

unchanged. 

What You Can Do 

1. Join the Prayer Call – This Sunday at 7 PM EST 

We will come together as one family to offer prayer for Heaven’s victory and for 

True Mother’s protection. Please prepare your heart to join us in unity and faith. 

See details below. 

2. Remain Calm and Centered 

There is no cause for alarm. Let us stay grounded in our faith, aligned with our 

Heavenly Parent, and confident in True Mother’s unwavering leadership of 

Heaven’s providence. 

3. Avoid Public Commentary 

Please refrain from making or sharing public statements or engaging in online 

discussions. Official guidance will be shared as needed. 

4. Offer Devotion and Unity 

Let this moment draw us closer together—as families, as a movement, and as 

children of True Parents. We respond not with fear, but with love and absolute 

faith. 

We will continue to keep you informed of any meaningful developments. Please 

stay connected through your local leadership and our national communications 

channels. 

  

Let us walk with confidence, protect what is holy, and stand faithfully by True 

Mother’s side. 

  

With gratitude and strength, 

Rev. Demian Dunkley 

Continental Director, North America 

Family Federation for World Peace and Unification USA 

  

    



 

 

 

 

  

 

  

    

  

Follow Us 
 

  

 

 

 

 

 

   

  

    

  

Did a friend forward this to you? Subscribe to The Newsletter. 

  

    

  

      

        

 
 

join the call  



zoom 

Prayer Call 

Date & Time May 25, 2025 05:00 PM in 

Mountain Time (US and Canada) 

Meeting Registration 

First Name* Last Name* 

Support English • 

Ill ( First Name ) ( Last Name 

Email Address* 

( join@company.com 

Information you provide when registering will be shared with the account owner and host and can be 

used and shared by them in accordance with their Terms and Privacy Policy. 
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